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Haslingden High School offers a number of residential trip opportunities, designed to provide enriching 
and diverse experiences throughout school.  
 
We cannot always guarantee that trips will take place but appreciate that parents/carers need help with 
planning. I do hope this booklet will give you an outline of the residential trips that are likely to happen 
on a yearly and biennial basis. 
 
We do have the facility to put payment plans in place for the majority of our residential trips as they are 
planned many months in advance. Further details can be obtained from our finance officer Mrs Tod. 
 
 
Withdrawal of a student from an educational visit 
 
Students participating in school trips are representing Haslingden High School and must behave in a 
manner that is consistent with our school’s expectations. As such, students are expected to enter into 
an educational visit behaviour contract. 
 
In cases where a student is withdrawn from a visit there should be no financial cost to the school.  The 
only entitlement to refund would be if the place was sold to another participant. 
 
For clarity, the scenarios below, whilst not exhaustive, cover most foreseeable eventualities. 
  
a. A parent or carer decides to withdraw their child from the visit. 
b. A child is no longer a member of our school at the time of the visit.  
c. The school reserves the right to withdraw a student from the visit on the grounds of their poor 

behaviour. 
d. A medical issue arises with a student where the school decides that their attendance on the visit 

compromises the safety of the group and this cannot reasonably be mitigated (eg. it has a serious 
adverse effect on staffing ratios). 

 
 
Visit Cancellation/Curtailment 
 
In cases where the visit has to be cancelled or curtailed for any reason the school cannot be responsible 
for any financial loss incurred.  The only entitlement to refund would be for monies which are 
recoverable through the insurance policy or travel company. School, as always, will work closely with 
parents/carers should such an unexpected situation arise.  
 
Parents/carers are strongly advised to read carefully the insurance policy that is specific to the visit. If a 
parent/carer feels that the policy does not fully meet their requirements they are advised to make 
separate arrangements. 
 
Should the travel company deem it necessary to cancel or postpone the visit, for any reason, all monies 
paid will be refunded once received by school, in line with the arrangements within the insurance policy. 
  

                        Educational Visits Policy 



In exceptional circumstances, the school reserves the right to make the decision to postpone, cancel or 
curtail the visit at any point for reasons of safety. If our assessment suggests the risk to the safety 
and/or wellbeing of students and/or staff is too high, we may cancel or postpone the visit. This includes 
situations where the Foreign and Commonwealth Office has not recommended restrictions on travel or 
where there are no official restrictions in visiting the listed venues. This would also include where 
adverse weather presents a significant risk to safety at any point during the visit. In this eventuality, 
payments made are not refundable, except in cases covered by insurance. We will aim to recoup as 
much of the paid money as possible, or at our discretion re-arrange the visit, but we may not be able to 
refund the whole amount or, in some cases, any, of the money. 
  
Parents wishing their son/daughter to take part in an educational visit should fully understand the 
financial implications of their son/daughter being withdrawn from the visit or the visit being cancelled or 
curtailed. 
 


